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Can-Pack developments 
 

These are turbulent and uncertain times for all of us! Nevertheless, we have intended to 

send this newsletter to you in order to keep you as closely as possible connected to the 

developments and the activities that we perform as unions. 

 

5-shifts 
We last spoke on this subject on 20 February 2020. In this meeting we think we have found the 
solution to introduce shift work. The management of Can-Pack Nederland is currently checking the 

contents of this consultation with the company's central management. The reason for this lies in 
the fact that Can-Pack does not want open ends and we do not want to return to the supporters 
with a story for which we do not have 100% permission. However, the measures surrounding the 
Coronavirus prevent us from holding member meetings with you now. We are counting on your 
understanding in this matter and cannot help but take a step back. Only when we can meet again 
with you in meetings will we discuss the shift schedule with you in terms of content. 

 
Coronacrisis 
We have been in contact with Can-Pack management on a number of occasions in recent days 

regarding the measures required to work safely. The distance of 1.5 meters and the hygiene 
regulations must be observed. One problem is still communicating in the workplace. The employees 
are still getting too close together. Can-Pack has indicated that it will take measures as soon as 
possible and will keep the trade unions regularly informed. 

 
So much for this information. As soon as there is more information we will share it with you. These 
pamphlets may not reach everyone because we do not have the email address of everyone. Be 
kind enough to at least inform each other. 
 
If you have any questions about rights and obligations during the coronaperiod. 
Check:  https://www.cnvvakmensen.nl/themas/coronavirus 
 
With kind regards, 
 
Ron Smeets 
 
R.M.G. (Ron) Smeets/ Bestuurder CNV Vakmensen/ M.: 06 51115594/ r.smeets@cnvvakmensen.nl / www.cnvvakmensen.nl  
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